TM TIME Ministries

PO Box 13050

Des Moines, IA Office 214-828-1113

June 10, 2018

Dear fellow servants,

Greetings from the Island of Santo Dominigo. Summer finally arrived here. For the first two weeks I was afraid it would never arrive. However it is here withh a vengence. But I like it!

Today we receive a new group of people from the Children's Home near Beeville, TX. This will be a small group of only 10 and will be made of High School children. Pray with us that this trip will impact their lives as to their image of missions and how it could affect their future.

Saturday we said goodbye to a group of 35, made up of Doctors, nurses, dentists and their assistants. What a great week. They were able to minister to around 700 individuals. We saw many come to Christ as well as receiving the medical care they needed. To see the joy in their faces as they ministered both physially and spiritually made all the labor of organizing, planning, preparing worth it all.

Thank you so much for your prayers. Upon arriving here on May 14 I have had severe pain in both of my knees. For a week I was unable to climb stairs or even walk but a few steps. Gradually with the administrations of my dear Dominican friends the pain as lessoned but still persisted. However, God sent two speccific doctors to this past week who were able diagnos the problem and with their suggested treatment the pain is subsiding.

I am counting on your continued prayers for God to supply our need of a new generator. Pray also for the Olmedos in Mexico. They are expecting a new group to arrive soon and are in need of a baby sitter for their two small children. God is hearing your prayers and He will answer. I John 5:14,15.

Most cordially yours in Christ,

Metta

Dorretta Brown, 3113 Ocean Drive Apt 111, Corpus Christi, TX Cell: 361 960 5457





